
              

 

                                                   All the News that Fits We Print 

                                                Before the Bell   

Apologies from your humble scribbler this week, and a lesson for future scribes…..Do NOT try to sit at the 
Greeting and Sign-In tables while trying to record the meeting!  Apologies in advance for several things 
missed while others were talking to and around me……. 

                                                   At the Bell   

President Aleia rang the bell at a quarter past noon, and welcomed everyone to the meeting.  
She asked Brian Langermann to lead the Flag Salute, and Karen Daniels led us in a 

resounding version of “America the Beautiful”. 

Our Thought for the Day started with a great RI Video on “Foundation 
Moments”, which was followed by a short history of the RI Foundation by 
Foundation Chair Mike Ferguson.  The endowment that RI President 
Arch C. Klumpf proposed in 1917 “for the purpose of doing good in the 
world” has today received contributions totaling more than $1 billion.  
More than one million individuals have been recognized as Paul Harris 
Fellows. 

                       Visiting Rotarians and Guests    

Visitors: Penny Millar, Former President, now Treasurer of Santa Rosa Sunrise, CPA 

  Dan Bornstein, Santa Rosa, Dentist 

Sam McMillan, Board member of Santa Rosa Rotary, Mobile Home Park 

  Michael McGlothlin, Sebastopol Sunrise, Travel, Retired  

         Joy Wemms, Ashtead, Surrey, United Kingdom, Education Consultant 

Guests: Sally Ewald introduced her husband, David, and  
Linda Collins introduced President Aleia’s mother, Letitia, to the first of 
what we hope will be many visits to see her daughter in action! 

Tom Lambert was hosting our Youth Exchange Student, Boss  
(Recall Boss is short for Warrapon Pitakpanichkul.  -Ed.), from Thailand, 
and wanted to acknowledge Bill and Wendy Cole for having been his host 
parents for the past three months, and to thank Scott and Katy Spyrka for 
stepping up to be his next host family. 
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                         Announcements   

President Aleia made several announcements: 

There are Foundation raffle tickets and Trip to Bangkok raffle tickets 
for sale at the front table.  Prize drawings for both raffles will be held 
November 30

th
…. Need not be present to win. 

There will be a Board Podium meeting after the club meeting today. 

If you are interested in being on the committee to distribute 
Community Grants, please see Dorothy Rodella.  Applications for 
these grants will be open from November 1

st
 to January 31

st
, and 

funds for the grants come from the money raised at the Lobster 
Feed. 

Sally Ewald reminded everyone that tickets are available for the 
Shen Yun Chinese Dance Program, and can be ordered directly 
online at www.sfshow.net or www.shenyunperformingarts.org .  
Shows will be at the War Memorial Opera House in SF, January 3-8, 
2012.  

Save the Date!!   Not announced, but a reminder that our Holiday 
Party this year is scheduled for Saturday, December 10

th
, from 5:30 

to 8:30, at the home of Pete and Pauline Pellini.   

 

Foundation Recognition & A Special 
Message  

Mike Ferguson, assisted by DG Maureen, 
called forward several members who had 
attained multiple Paul Harris Fellow 
recognition.  Mike explained that after your 
first Paul Harris Fellow, subsequent $1,000 
contributions are recognized with Sapphire 
stones.  After 5 sapphire stones, ruby stones 
are used. 

 

Those recognized were: 

Tom Boag      1 sapphire 

Charles “Bob” Rogers      2 sapphires 

Mike Ferguson      3 sapphires 

Bob Hirsch      3
rd

 and 4
th
 sapphires 

Greg Jacobs      4 sapphires 

Dr. William “Bill” Cole      2 ruby stones 

 

 

 

  

 

  Future Programs   

November 11
th

 
Speaker: Ezbon Jen 
Program: The Season for Learning and 

Mourning—Troubled Rice Fields 
Host: Bob Boyd 

November 18
th

 
Speaker: George Dutton 
Program: Dutton Family History 
Host: Kent Seegmiller 

November 25th—DARK 

December 2
nd

 
Speaker: Susan Hirshfield, PhD 
Program: Living With Vision Loss 
Host: Tom Farrell 

December 9
th

 
Speaker: Analy H.S. Choir 
Program: Holiday Christmas Program 
Host: Keller McDonald 

December 16
th

 
Speaker: Lillian Judd 
Program: From Nightmare to Freedom—

Healing after the Holocaust 
Host: Dennis Judd 

December 23rd, December 30th—DARK 

  Future Events   
HAPPY HOUR AT GTO’s Seafood House 

(3
rd

 Friday of the Month), 234 South Main, Seb. 
Friday, November 18

th
 at 5:30 p.m. 

Holiday Party is December 10h 

          5:30 to 8:30           

Location: Pauline Pellini’s Home   

Crab Feed is February 11th, 2012 

Sebastopol Holy Ghost Hall  

  Miscellany   

NEXT Board Meeting (3
rd

 Wednesdays) 
Location: Mike Long Office, 7724 Healdsburg Ave, Seb. 
Date/Time: Wednesday November 16

th
, 5:30 p.m. 

   Web Site for Make-Up Locations 
www.rotary5130.org/meeting_locations.shtml 

MAKEUP NOTIFICATIONS – Send to JOHN 
BLASCO at jcblasco@comcast.net 

On-line Make-Ups:  www.RotaryEClubOne.org 

Interact Make-Ups 
Analy High: 12:35 Wed. In the Choir Room 
Brook Haven: 12:40, 1

st
 & 3

rd
 Thurs., Rm. 4 

 (Check-in @ Front Office first) 
Hillcrest: 12:20, Every 3

rd
 Tues., Rm. 6 

CALL AHEAD TO CONFIRM MEETINGS 

Appleknocker Archive 
www.sebastopolrotary.org  then  Click on Bulletin 

Sebastopol Rotary Carpool Website 

http://budurl.com/f8mk 

http://www.sfshow.net/
http://www.shenyunperformingarts.org/
mailto:jcblasco@comcast.net
http://www.sebastopolrotary.org/
http://budurl.com/f8mk


Following those awards, District Governor Maureen Merrill made a short presentation to 
thank the Rotary Club of Sebastopol for being an “exemplary club”, explaining that the 
longevity, quality and dedication of the members of this club have been extraordinary, and 
she personally thanked all of us for our support of the largest “peace organization” in the 
world.   

She also complimented us on not waiting for others to take the lead, and announced 
that in the first quarter of this Rotary year, the Sebastopol Club is #1 in per capita 
giving, with over $100 each member, well over $11,000 total, and since the beginning 

of club contributions, over $620,000 has been given to the Rotary Foundation to 
support the mission of Rotary!! 

Yes, that is truly an extraordinary achievement, and one that each of us can be very 
proud of….  

Thank You, DG Maureen! 

  Recognition…and…FINEs   

Birthdays: 
Chris O’Neill, October 16

th
, celebrated over dinner out with his wife and daughter.  $5 

Must be nice to have someone else do the cooking! 

Anniversaries: 
Brian and Kathleen Langermann, October 23

rd
, celebrated their 30

th
 with dinner in Carmel.  $5 

Chris and Barbara O’Neill, October 25
th
.  They actually forgot all about their anniversary, 

because they were in Baltimore, trying to dig out of a snowstorm so they could get to the airport!  
$5 for the anniversary, plus $35 for the trip.  (This was a big $$ day for Chris!) 

Other Special Recognitions 
Gene Nelson, Greg Gill, Bob Rogers, Jerry Warren, Dave Madsen, Harry Polley and Greg 
Jacobs, all pictured at Fall River for a fishing trip.  Looks like a good time was had by all!   
$10 each, plus an extra $10 for Bob’s 19-inch fish for his total of $20! 

Patti Blount was at an ice bar on a trip to Norway for a New Generations conference,  
where she was joined by youth from several countries.  $35 

David Schreibman’s daughter was married in San Francisco (at the Presidio Officer’s Club 
with full view of the bay  -Ed.)  October 10

th
, during Fleet Week (especially arranged 

entertainment for the wedding reception  -Ed.) .  President Aleia started to fine him $35, but 
he also confessed to borrowing the club’s lobster pots to make lobster dinner for her and her 
guests.  When Aleia suggested perhaps $35 was not sufficient, David popped for a $100 
contribution to the Education Foundation.  Thanks David! 
 

Alain Serkissian was MIA much of the summer.  When Aleia asked 
where he was, he said he had been visiting with family and friends 
for 2-3 months in France!  His fine was $35….. but I’d like to know if 
he needs any more relatives!  

Mario Ramos was also traveling….. to Mexico.  But it turned out that he was doing Rotary 
business, working with kids in after school classes.  He thanked the club 
for our support, and Aleia waived the $35 fine. 

Keller McDonald was pictured with his daughter in a “politically 
incorrect activity” – opening the duck season.  Keller, reputed to be a 
bird watcher, was “just there to carry them”.  He got to make a donation 
to his PHF for this. 

Mike Ferguson shared a Foundation Brag about a fun – and dirty – event he and his family 
participated in.  Called the “Down and Dirty Mud Run”, it’s a race that includes military 
obstacles, mud pits, and people yelling at you to keep you moving!  Mike showed several 
pictures of him and his family grubby and grimy, with big smiles on their faces!  Carlene….. Do 
they tout the mud as good for the complexion?  

Last, but not least, was Mike Long, dinged for $20 for a trip to lovely Catalina.   $20 

 



 

   Raffle   
President Aleia read off number 289.  J.T. Martin responded (Haven’t we seen 
him around that wheel recently?  -Ed.) but alas no prize. 

 

 

 

                                        PROGRAM   

Our speaker today was Bill Bullard, Deputy Fire Chief of the Graton Fire 
Department.  He also served as Project Manager of the new fire station.  Before 
joining the Graton Fire Department, 13 years ago, he ran an ambulance company 
in the Bay Area, while also serving as a Reserve Sergeant with the San Mateo 
County Cliff and Dive Rescue Team.  Bill moved to the West Sonoma County area 
to run his family's Bed & Breakfast in Occidental, until selling it in 2003.  Since 
then, Bill established a consulting practice in emergency medical services, trauma 
centers, and disaster and healthcare strategic planning.  He was part of the team 
that helped establish Santa Rosa Memorial Hospital as the Trauma Center for 
Sonoma County.  Bill lives in Forestville with his wife Jean, and their two twin 
boys.  Bill was introduced by our Program Chair, Kent Seegmiller. 

The Graton Volunteer Fire Dept. started informally, with WW2 sailors, who came 
back with knowledge of how to fight fires on ships, and how to use soda ash 
extinguishers.  They started in Graton’s 1940’s Train Depot, adding on over time 
using volunteer labor and donated wood.  They also obtained the “Jaws of Life” 
early on, which gave the public a great feeling for the professionalism of the 
department.  Growing on that base, the Dept. was officially organized in 1951….. 
and this year marks the 60

th
 anniversary of the department. 

While it might at first seem like Graton wouldn’t need a very large or complex fire department, Bill explained that they 
cover the larger area stretching out to Bodega Bay, Tomales and Dillon – a 27 square mile area, with 2281 households, 
and approximately 7000 residents.  They get approximately 500 calls per year, and that number is growing.  Plus, the 
proportion of calls is shifting, with Fire calls going down, while Medical calls are going up.  They cover all of this with a 

staff that is entirely volunteer – from the trainees to the 
Chief.  

Bill then discussed Graton’s famous noise-maker, “The 
Siren”.  Sometimes beloved, sometimes hated, always 
controversial, the new building’s siren is the same one 
purchased by the department in 1955.  They spiffed it up, 
and installed it on the new station building.  In 2009, there 
was a lawsuit to silence the siren, with the noon cycle one of the major complaints.  
However, for every person who wanted to get rid of it, there were three who wanted to 

keep it…. 89% of the votes wanted to keep it.  One man’s feedback was that he would “starve if the noon siren didn’t go 
off.”  The department worked with the community, agreed to some compromises, and was able to keep it going.   

Thirty years ago, the department started looking for a location suitable for a new station building.  Six years ago, they 
purchased a 9.22 acre site on a Christmas Tree Farm on Hwy 116.  On August 30

th
, 2010, they broke ground on their new 

building.  They moved in July of 2011, and held a dedication ceremony on 9/11 of this year.  Their incredible new building 
is 14,500 square feet, at $241 per square foot.  The construction was funded through a USDA bond plus existing savings 
from the general fund.  There were no new taxes needed to construct the building, and it was even the least expensive 
fire station built in the last 10 years. 

The design is very functional, and was designed and built by a number of firms working together (including Cary & 
Associates).  It includes bays for the five engines they currently have, plus the boat they use for water rescues in the 
Laguna.  They also created an extra bay for expansion, and with the high ceiling, there is plenty of room for storage that 
isn’t in the way of operations. 

Part of the design includes amenities for the volunteers.  There is a leisure room, with a flat screen TV and comfortable 
chairs, a spacious and well-equipped kitchen, a meeting room and an exercise room.  In the future, they know they need 



to have paid staffing, and are starting a formal “sleeper program” to cover nights.  They also continue to keep the Tree 
Farm as a going concern, and work with other non-profits to provide kick-backs from tree sales. 

After his talk, Bill responded to several questions, which provided more interesting facts: 

---Water tanks are not required, other than during the construction phase.  However, they do have storage tanks with 
55,000 capacity and 400 gallon/minute pumps.  It would take 80% of that to put out a fire in the station itself. 

---Through a Mutual Aid program, a water shuttle operation brings water to any location. 

---Criteria for volunteers:  there is no age limit, but you must pass an agility test. 

---The department’s best response time is 4-6 minutes; average is 8-12 minutes.  They recommend that everyone install a 
sprinkler system inside your home.  They can put out or suppress most fires until the fire department arrives. 

  The Closing Bell   

President Aleia thanked Deputy Fire Chief Bill Bullard for his informative talk and a donation by the 
club to Polio Plus in his behalf. 

After the Q&A session, President Aleia fined Bob Cary $10 for the free publicity received 
as one of the firms who helped design the station, and Mike Long for taking a call on his 
cell phone during the talk. 

President Aleia adjourned the meeting at 1:30 pm. 

  



 

EVERYTHING YOU NEVER WANTED TO KNOW ABOUT ROTARY ATTENDANCE 

Why It Matters 

The first Object of Rotary is to encourage and foster “the development of acquaintance as an opportunity for 
service.” If we never see you, how can we stay acquainted? 

How Often Do You HAVE to Come? 

You must attend, or make up, at least half of the Club’s meetings in each half-year (the 50% rule). 

You must attend 30% of the meetings of our Club in each half-year (the 30% rule). 

You must be present for at least 60% of the meeting to get credit (that’s 45 minutes at our Club). 

If you miss four meetings in a row you can be dropped as a member. 

How Can I Make Up a Missed Meeting? 

Rotary International rules require that a makeup must be completed no more than two weeks before, or two 
weeks after, the missed meeting. To provide more flexibility we have extended this period to four weeks, but 
please stay within the two week limit if at all possible. If you are travelling outside the country for more than 14 
days this limit is extended to the total amount of time that you are gone. 

The following are valid makeups: 

 Attending a committee meeting, or other activity sponsored by our Club that the Board has authorized as a 
makeup 

 Attending a meeting of another Rotary club 

 Attending a District or Rotary International meeting or event 

 Attending an Interact, Rotoract, Rotary Community Corps, or Rotary Fellowship meeting 

 Showing up at the regular meeting time and place for another club, but the club is not meeting 

 Traveling to an RI or District meeting or event at the time of our regular Club meeting 

 Participating in an interactive activity on a club web site for at least 30 minutes. 

You get credit for one makeup for each event that you attend. 

What If I Don’t Make Up A Missed Meeting? 

If you don’t make up a missed meeting you are expected to pay $15 for the missed meeting to help defray our 
fixed costs for catering and renting the meeting room. 

What If I Want Perfect Attendance? 

If you want perfect attendance you must attend every meeting of our Club, or make up the missed meetings within 
the time period described above. 

What If I Have Special Circumstances? 

If you have special circumstances that prevent you from attending our meetings for an extended period of time the 
Board, at it’s discretion, may approve a leave of absence. 

What If I’m “Rule of 85”? 

If you are 65 or older, and your age and years of Rotary membership equal 85 or more, you can request to be 
excused from the attendance requirement. Many long-time members of our Club are excused under this rule. If 
you’re Rule of 85, forget everything that you just read (except if you still want credit for perfect attendance). 
You’ve paid your dues; relax and enjoy! 

MAKEUP NOTIFICATIONS – Send to JACK BLASCO at jcblasco@comcast.net 

mailto:jcblasco@comcast.net


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The ABC’s of Rotary 
(Taken from “The ABCs of Rotary”, a Rotary International publication originally prepared by  

Dr. Cliff Dochterman who was RI President in 1992-93) 

#73:  PolioPlus 

PolioPlus is Rotary’s massive effort to eradicate poliomyelitis from the world by 2005.  It was launched in 1985 with 

the goal of raising US$120 million to immunize the developing world’s children against polio for five years.  The 

PolioPlus fundraising campaign that concluded in 1988 raised a record $247 million, and by 2005, Rotarians’ 

contributions to the global polio-eradication effort will exceed $500 million.  Of equal significance has been the huge 

volunteer army mobilized by Rotary International.  Hundreds of thousands of volunteers at the local level are 

providing support during National Immunization Days and mobilizing their communities for immunization and other 

polio-eradication activities. 

In 1988, Rotary joined the World Health Organization in committing itself to the eradication of polio by 2005, Rotary’s 

100
th
 anniversary.  Rotary works with the World Health Organization (WHO), the United Nations Children’s Fund 

(UNICEF), the U.S. Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC), national governments, and others, making 

this effort the world’s most extensive public/private health undertaking.  As a result of the efforts of Rotary 

International and its partners, almost two billion children have received oral polio vaccine and are protected from 

poliomyelitis.  WHO declared the Americas to be polio-free in 1994, the Western Pacific region in 2000, and the 

region of Europe in 2002. 

As of 2002, the number of polio cases had been reduced by 99 percent since 1985.  Efforts are focused on 

eradicating the virus in the 10 remaining polio-endemic countries—all in Africa and South Asia. 

Achieving eradication will be difficult (only one other disease, smallpox, has ever been eradicated) and expensive 

(estimated total cost is nearly $3 billion.)  It requires polio-endemic, high-risk, and recently endemic countries to carry 

out National Immunization Days to immunize all children under the age of five, continuing routine immunization of 

children worldwide, systematic reporting of all suspected cases, rapid response to outbreaks, and establishment of 

laboratory networks. 

In 2002, a $275 million funding cap was identified as the most significant obstacle to global eradication.  To help fill 

that gap, Rotary launched a new polio eradication fundraising campaign called Fulfilling Our Promise: Eradicate Polio, 

which seeks to raise $80 million during the 2002-03 year. 

No other nongovernmental organization has ever made a commitment of the scale of PolioPlus.  It may be considered 

the greatest humanitarian service the world has ever seen.  Every Rotarian can share the pride of that achievement. 

 

 

 

  



Contact Steve Prandini at Steven.Prandini@cbnorcal.com for information or questions about the event… 

mailto:Steven.Prandini@cbnorcal.com


50 Years Ago – Apple Knocker for November 3
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